
 

         

Notice 

Former Manufactured Gas Plant (MGP) Remediation Project – 

Installation of Recovery Wells 

Wednesday, May 30, 2018   

As part of the manufactured gas plant (MGP) remediation program at Peter Cooper Village Stuyvesant Town, 

Con Edison will be installing 10 passive recovery wells in targeted locations near East 20th Street and Avenue C 

and East 17th Street and Avenue C, and six passive recovery wells near East 14th St. and Avenue C.  This work 

was discussed at the New York State Department of Environmental Conservation (NYSDEC) and New York 

State Department of Health (NYSDOH) public meeting last November. A link to reports for this former MGP site 

can be found at Con Edison’s website at https://www.coned.com/mgp (for optimal viewing please use Google 

Chrome or Firefox).  

 

We anticipate beginning work the week of June 11, and drilling is expected to begin the week of June 18.  We 

expect the project to last approximately 4 weeks.   

Weekdays:  9:00 am – 5 pm  

Potential Community Impacts:  

 Potential periodic noise from two drills  

 Potential periodic odor  

 Fenced off work areas surrounding wells 

Measures will be used to help mitigate these potential impacts.  Work procedures approved by the NYSDEC and 

the NYSDOH, including a community air monitoring plan, will be put in place.   The work areas will be fenced off 

preventing access to the public.   

Public Information Session:  June 7 from 6 p.m. to 8 p.m. 

NYSDEC and Con Edison will be available on June 7  in the Election Room located at 451 East 14th Street to answer 

questions from the community. 

We apologize for any inconvenience this work may cause.   

 

For more information or to receive updates on this project, please visit www.conedison.com/mgp or contact 

the Con Edison MGP Hotline at 1-877-602-6633, or e-mail us at ManhattanRCA@coned.com. 
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